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SUBJECT

This briefing will be the 4th Quarterly Report provided by the King County Auditor’s Office on oversight of the Accountable Business Transformation (ABT) Project. 
BACKGROUND

When King County merged with the Metropolitan Municipality of Seattle (Metro), in 1992, the County inherited Metro’s financial accounting and payroll systems. Furthermore, the County’s own financial accounting and payroll systems were outdated and in need of replacement. 
The County originally approved the Financial Systems Replacement Project (FSRP). However, that project largely failed and did not result in the replacement of the county’s enterprise accounting and payroll systems. Despite the failure of FSRP, the County’s need to replace the aging systems still remained. Recognizing that a number of identified problems that led to the failure of the FSRP project related to the lack of uniform business practices, the County approved the revamped ABT project which focused not just on replacement of the accounting, payroll and budget software systems, but also on the streamlining, improvement and modification of business practices.

The ABT Project was assigned to the CPO office for specialized oversight by Ordinance 15595 in September of 2006. To date, the project has expended approximately $20 million of an appropriated budget of $86.7 million. The project is scheduled for completion by February of 2012. 

ATTACHMENTS

Documents will be provided during the briefing by the Auditor’s Office.
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